1309 D Street Ext
Petaluma, Ca 94952
November 2, 2017

David Shulkin, Veterans Affair Secretary

Department of Veterans Affairs

810 Vermont Ave., NW
Washington, DC 20420
Dear Mr. Shulkin:

I am currently an 8th grade student at Sinaloa Middle School and our class just finished up a unit on the Vietnam War.  I was horrified not only to learn about the war itself, but the aftermath of the ways in which we used toxic herbicides such as Agent Orange to wipe out the dense foliage in South Vietnam, which is still affecting the health of our soldiers today.  Now as I learn more about the effects of the toxins that our Veterans are exposed to when at war, I feel very passionately about getting them the help they so rightly deserve for serving this great nation.  As I have been studying the Constitution and how our government runs, it has come to my attention that although Congress passed the Agent Orange Act in 1991, which required the VA to help Veterans who were exposed to Agent Orange get the treatment they needed, World War II veterans who were exposed to mustard gas in secret military experiments are still not getting any help and benefits.  Currently, World War II veterans who are still alive and now in their late 80s and early 90s, are still fighting for disability benefits because the VA says they don't have enough proof to get help.  This is unacceptable. I am proposing that you appeal to Congress to get a Mustard Gas Act passed that would give Veterans who fought in World War II the much needed help they also deserve.  The same government who sent these people off to fight in war have an ethical responsibility to take care of their soldiers who fought to defend and uphold our countries ideals and beliefs. 
